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             A Values School
OUR VALUE THIS MONTH:
RESPONSIBILITY
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Stars of the Week in January were: 
Reception: Jake, Talia, Olivia, Bethany
Year 1: Elliot, Camille, James, Olivia P
Year 2: Naima, Bailey, Evie, Rebecca
Year 3: Eden, Sophia, Archie, Marika
Year 4: Freddie, Aoife, Thea, Harriet
Headteacher’s Awards for January went to:

Lewis and Fionan for excellent behaviour and good listening skills at Football Club.

Lunchtime Awards for January went to:

Naima and Bailey
Behaviour Awards awarded as follows:
Bronze Award: Naima, Kai, Tasmin and George

Silver Award:  Harry, Nate, Kyle, Evie, Bailey, Gabe, Camille and Matteo
Achievements Outside School:

Eden received an award for swimming 50m at Polam Swim School.
Harvey achieved the following badges at Beavers:  Internet Safety, Stranger Danger and Hobbies.
The Golden Ticket draw from the Values Box was won by Olivia Parker for co-operating very well with another child, sharing her ideas and supporting them with their work.  Well done also to Tommy for helping Ollie with his laces and Eden for sharing her work.   
Well done  to everyone!
NEWS FROM OAKS
General News

The children arrived in school on the first day back to find a cryptic message written in hieroglyphs. This turned out to be from Dr Who asking them to research the Ancient Egyptians. Not ones to refuse a challenge, they have been enjoying finding out all about this important civilisation. They have learnt about myths, the importance of the Nile, different pharaohs and comparing their food to ours. They are looking forward to getting their teeth into mummification in February!

Music Stars

As you know the children have been working hard at learning the ukulele over the last few months. Their efforts are culminating in a concert at Kings House in Bedford on 9th February along with around six hundred other children who have been learning to play a range of instruments. I’m sure that they will do us proud!

Sports Competitions

In the last few weeks two school teams have attended both a tag rugby competition and an indoor athletics competition at Alban Middle School. They all showed outstanding behaviour and determination. They should be very proud of their achievements.
Captain Safety Roadshow
Year Four visited the Captain Safety Road Show at the Bedford Corn Exchange. It was very educational as well as being highly entertaining. 
Mrs Louise Buisson

NEWS FROM ACORNS
The first day back to school after the Christmas holidays was exciting as the classroom had been transformed.

What it had become, caused  a lot of discussion! Was it a prison, Roman house or  a castle? After looking at the features, we realised it was a castle and  our topic was taking us back in time to when people built and made castles.
Throughout January we have been looking at castles and what life was like for the people who lived in them .  In English we have been reading fairy tale stories which have  castles, princesses, princes and magical things in them. After making characters and acting out their own fairy tale we  are now about to write our own fairy tale story. During our DT and Art lessons we have created tiles with  castles on them and then made prints of them. You can see them on the walls of our classroom.

After half term we are looking forward to looking at factual books about castles and also visiting Rockingham Castle to see what a real castle looks like.
Mrs Heidi Smith
NEWS FROM SQUIRRELS
January was a very creative month for Squirrels. They have been busy painting, making models, singing and dancing. They also spent lots of time writing and drawing and making books before sharing them with their friends. The children also made class books about homes and castles.

This month we have been working on the value of cooperation especially when tidying up! February’s theme is responsibility so we will continue to improve our tidying skills as there is still room for improvement!

It is hard to believe that they are almost halfway through their time with us and will be ready to move on in September!

Mrs Julia Staley
SPRING TERM 2016 - AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS
Clubs last session dates are as follows:-

Monday – Football (10 wks)      21st March Wednesday – Science (8 wks)    9th March Thursday – Maths (6 wks)          11th Feb

Friday – Dodgeball (10 wks)       18th March
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Friends Of Willington Lower School
Pre-Loved Uniform Sale
Friday 12th February 
From 3:30pm
If you have any uniform which is 

no longer required and you would like

 to donate please pass to either 

Johannah Hickton or Katy Wiltshire.
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MUFTI DAY

Children are invited to take part in our non-school uniform day on Friday 12th February. Cakes have kindly been donated by the parents of children in Squirrels and will be available for everyone at break time.  Please bring a donation of £1. 
PARENTS CONSULTATIONS

Our parents’ consultation evenings this term will take place on Wednesday 24th & Thursday 25th February for Oaks, Acorns & Squirrels. You will be offered a ten minute appointment (15 mins for Squirrels) to discuss your child’s progress.

You will find appointment schedules for each class in the main school reception area; please write your child’s name against an available time slot. These will also be available in the Care Club before and after school.
ELECTIONS
As a result of the consultation process, we are seeking to appoint governors for the new federated governing body, which will take effect from 1st April 2016. Nomination forms have been sent home and I’m happy to discuss the role further if you would like to get in touch.

SAINSBURYS ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS

Once again Willington Lower School will be collecting the Active Kids vouchers from Sainsbury’s.  The scheme is running at all Sainsbury’s stores, petrol stations and when ordering groceries online.

Collecting vouchers enables us to ‘buy’ a wide variety of playtime and sports equipment for the school, so please bring your vouchers into the school.  Remember to ask friends, grandparents and neighbours to donate their vouchers to us as well.

CONTACT DETAILS REMINDER

The website address is now:-

www.willingtonschool.education
Our email address: office@willingtonlowerschool.org 

Our phone number: 01234 838280. 
Care Club Contact Number - between the hours of 7.50am-8.50am and 3.30pm-6.00pm, please continue to use the mobile number as previously advised:  07719 074675.
SNOW DAY PROCEDURES

Please be advised that in the event of snow we will try to maintain normal opening hours.  However, please be aware that if some of teaching staff cannot make it into school that day the school will be run as activity sessions.

For information and updates on school closures please visit the Bedford Borough Council website and look for the school closure page.  The link for the school closures page is www.bedford.gov.uk/schoolclosures/  

The school will endeavour to inform you by text & email as early as possible.  With this in mind, please ensure the school has all up to date email addresses and mobile telephone numbers. 
Remember that you also need to keep these details up to date on Parentmail through your own accounts as well.
MOTHERS’ MORNING

You will be receiving an invitation for the morning of 4th March so save the date!!

DIARY DATES: 
	 FEB

9th 

10th 

12th

22nd
23rd
24th &  25th 

MAR
4th 
8th 

14th 

24th 
APR

12th 
	Oak Class Ukelele Concert

Safer Internet Day

Last day of half term

Children return to school

Gymnastics Festival
Parents’ Consultation Meetings
Mothers’ Morning

Red Cross Talk for KS2

Full Governor’s Meeting

Church Service 9.30

Last day of term
Children return to school
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